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Newstead Terraces News 

       March 2016
Hello Everyone,
	 
	Why do we seem to see so many cranes and residential apartment buildings rising across the city skyline? Ever since Brisbane became a colony, we have been building detached housing as the logical choice for people to live in. This was until the 1990's when the government established the Urban Renewal Taskforce, which became responsible for revitalising the decaying industrial suburbs across Brisbane with the objective of opening up these inner city areas to housing and slow the sprawl of the suburbs. Over time this created a cultural shift, a change back to the inner city and a modern way of living that caught the imagination of the new generation. 

Across Brisbane apartment approvals far exceed approvals of houses. The population growth that was seen in Brisbane's outskirts is today reflected in inner city apartment construction. Brisbane has upheld an increase in dwelling construction in line with population growth, it's just that the dwelling type has flipped to apartments. 

It's a fact that Brisbane does not have enough land to continue the rapid population growth of the suburban sprawl that was seen in the 20th Century. An example can be made by looking at Australia's largest 'private city', Springfield. Built on the fringe of Brisbane Springfield is home to 32,000 people and is expected to grow to 86,000 by 2030. This is a small fraction of the expected 1 million new arrivals to Brisbane over the next 15 years. 

In the short term Brisbane's inner city may seem to experience high growth in development activity which may result in 'catch up' pressure on average rents, however it's important to remember property prices in Brisbane are between 30 - 40% cheaper than in Sydney and as such prices of apartments are unlikely to see large reductions. 

An amended extract from a recent article appearing in BrisbaneDevelopment.com 


BALCONY WASHING – FINE TUNING OF OUR METHODS
The Saturday deck washing has been working relatively well, thank you for everyone for observing the timing and being considerate of your neighbours.  Clearly the residents on the ground floor apartments get a bigger job than those above and have requested that we amend our Saturday morning routine in the following manner.

+ Block the external drains (Scuppers, holes cut into the concrete lip around the external edge of your balcony) on the balconies to contain as much of the water to your own lot as possible.  Use rolled up 

+ We understand that a quirk or our building is that most of the drainage on the balconies is located at the highest point not the lowest, and it requires some brooming to push the water uphill to the actual drain.

+ Try to ensure that if anything does escape over the side of your balcony that it is liquid only, and that all debris (leaves, paper, pet waste) is contained to your lot.

CONSTRUCTION RELATED TRAFFIC GOING PAST NEWSTEAD TERRACES

A few of our residents have expressed concerns about large heavy vehicles/trucks associated with the construction on our western front that are travelling past Newstead Terraces, rather than turning off the site and heading up either Austin St. or Evelyn St. We must remember that you can not turn right from Austin St.
Whilst we have no jurisdiction over the public road and whom uses it, we are able to approach the team next door and seek a change in the current arrangements.  This has been done and they are working on their traffic management plan to minimize the number of trucks passing our street frontage.

SETTING THE BODY CORPORATE SUBSCIPTION PRICE

I was approached the other day by a resident asking for an explanation about whom sets the Body Corporate subscription fees whilst I was taking down the lift curtains, and unable to answer his questions fully before the lift door closed on our conversation.   This was not the first approach I have received about this matter recently.  After discussion at the latest Body Corporate meeting, it was agreed that we should set out how the amount is achieved and what decisions are made in setting the Body Corporate Subscription levels.

There are three types of expenses covered by the Body Corporate Subscription.

1. Insurance 
2. Sinking fund 

3. Administration Account

INSURANCE is a compulsory expense for Bodies Corporate, and is a very complex agreement that is re tendered every year.  There are a few hours spent by committee members and Archers together to source a policy that comprehensively covers all our insurance needs, meets statutory requirements and is cost effective.   This year we managed to negotiate an Insurance Policy that was CHEAPER than last year, but gave the same level of coverage.  A Saving achieved.

SINKING FUND, is another statutory requirement.  Every five years the Body Corporate is required by law to do a sinking fund forecast for the coming 10 years.  We have to pay for the review and then are forced to ensure that we have sufficient funds in the sinking fund to cover the forecast costs.  The sinking fund covers expenses such as painting the building, new equipment etc. This year our review was due and the amount required to be held in the sinking fund increased by 45.52%. This is where all of our increases for this year’s subscription amount were derived. An expense total beyond the committee’s ability to influence or control.
ADMINISTRATION ACCOUNT, is the area that we can influence the outcome the most.  This comes down to careful management of contracts, repairs and maintenance.  The committee is proud to say that last year we came in at under budget and were able to save funds in the Admin Account. SAVINGS ACHIEVED
In November each year the committee conduct a budget meeting, where we try to predict the upcoming expenses and calculate how much money we are going to need to run the complex effectively.  The sinking fund, admin fund and insurance are all considered and calculated and the final figure agreed on.   

Archers Body Corporate Management, with the experience they have of assisting many Bodies Corporate weigh in with their input to make sure that we do not under/over budget.  
The final total figure is then divided by our lot entitlement percentage.  This is the portion of the total pie that your landholding represents and the proportion of the costs that your lot is responsible for.

Please understand that the committee is very conscious of the costs involved, and does its best to find ways to trim costs and run the building as efficiently as possible.  The committee welcomes any and all ideas that you may have that can contribute to cost cutting and efficiencies, and welcomes all volunteers whom would like to sit on a special committee to investigate your ideas.  Every cent saved is a cent saved for the entire community!
By way of comparison Archers Body Corporate Management have offered the following statistics as a comparion basis.  We must remember that not all buildings are created equal and it is difficult as we are not comparing apples with apples.

Building 1     58 lots in Southbank  total budget:  $392 000                                                                                                                      

Building 2     74 lots in Spring Hill   total budget:  $456 980

Building 3     75 lots in Toowong   total budget:   $413 116

Newstead Terraces, 61 lots           total budget:   $435 744  (with a 45.52% increase in sinking fund this year)
ELECTRICITY COST SAVINGS

Wattblock have been engaged to identify areas that we are able to save on our community electricity costs.  Wattblock have been in the building doing a light bulb count and survey on our electricity consumption to identify areas where we can make the best savings.  In particular, they say, they are looking for the low hanging fruit.

Their initial report was tabled at the last committee meeting.  We are very proud to announce that we paid to have Wattblock investigate if we could source a better electricity supplier arrangement.  $250 refundable if they could not, and they were unable to do better than the committee was already doing.  We get out $250 back and the certainty that our amateur attempts have not been too clumsy.

The next step that they are suggesting is to install some sensor LED lighting in our fire escapes, lobbies, walkways and garage areas.  There is a considerable expense in doing this, but also some considerable savings forecast and a payback period of 3 years, where the savings made pay for the cost of conversion.  Pierre had volunteered to do some investigation into the report and verify the costs and savings claims before we proceed. (Thank you Pierre for taking on this big task). It would seem that there is some good news re potential cost savings on the horizon.

MOTORBIKE AND BICYCLE PARKING DISCUSSIONS AND TRIALS

There has been an informal one month trial on using a visitor’s carpark as Motor cycle parking.  The trial period is over, it has not been a success, so that possible solution has been shelved.

We do have an increasing number of bicycles in the garage.  It’s great to see that we are all considering our waistlines and the environment and making use of the great facilities we have the area and utilizing the pedal power, but where do we put all these bicycles?

The by-laws are very clear.  The bicycle must be stored with in your allocated white lines for your lot in the garage, or stored on your balcony.   They really should not be stored on the outside of your storage cage, chained the fence around the visitor’s car park or chained to pump drains, preventing access to the drain pits for maintenance.  

Many heads are better than one.  If you have a brilliant idea about how to store the bicycles and we can get your idea to comply with council regulations and the complex by-laws, we will implement your idea.  In the meantime, please ensure that your bicycle is being used, and is stored correctly.  If you are unsure as to whether your bike, kayak, surf rods, surf boards or anything else you may have stored in the car park is rightfully stored, please check in with onsite management.
FUNDRAISING EVENT 22-04-16

One of our residents is hosting a fundraising event for the Cancer Council on 22-04-16 using our beautiful new common area facilities and the BBQ area.  He is hoping to raise $10 000 on the night, with a Barefoot Charity Gala.  Formal attire with any of the following footwear. Barefoot, Flip-Flops, Loafers or Sandals.

The event will run between 6.30-9.30PM on Friday 22-04-16, with a DJ< Open Bar and Canapes.

Josh (unit 01) has extended his invitation to all residents of Newstead Terraces, and invitations will be placed in your letterbox.  This is a worthy cause and a unique event in our complex.  I hope that you will be able to support the event by either attending, or tolerating a bit of additional noise before 10.30pmon Friday 22-04-16. Please let onsite management know if you are interested in attending, and your details will be passed on.
INTERNAL RESIDENTS ROLLER DOOR

A new door is on order for the internal garage door.  It has to be special ordered and is made specifically for the measurements of our garage opening.  You will all be aware that the door has been problematic and has had a number of repairs in recent history.  We have been advised that the type of roller door installed originally by the developer was not the best design for the amount of use it gets.  The new door is of a different style and operation, which we are told will be quieter and more durable.  We anticipate delivery just after Easter.
SOME HOUSEKEEPING MATTERS THAT REQUIRE YOUR ASSISTANCE PLEASE

I hope that you have all noticed and some of you met our new cleaner Jay.  He is certainly being put to good use in recent times.   You may not be aware that Jay is paid for not by the Body Corporate but by myself.  He does the work that I am unable to get to on a regular basis.  There are some things that Jay and I find ourselves doing that should really be your responsibility.
On Saturday night 19-03-16 someone dropped a full beer bottle at the front entrance doors to the complex.  Smashed glass and sticky beer went everywhere.  On Sunday morning it was still there and our body corporate Chairman, Brian Porter cleaned it up.  On Sunday evening, our treasurer Barry Leask pointed out to me that there was still some broken glass around and asked me to clean it up.  Whilst we are always happy to 
help out and do whatever it takes to keep our beautiful complex looking smart, I do think that whomever broke the bottle should have cleaned it up.

On Monday 21-03-16 there was a trail of meat stains dripped on the ground floor hallway to the bin room.  This occurred after Jay had finished cleaning the hallway on Monday morning.  The person with the leaking bin bag must have noticed on the return trip from the bin room that the drips were there.  Jay will clean them up this morning, but he has other tasks he needs to be performing today.  Once again, should Jay and I be cleaning up the trail of drips that you have left behind, or could you have just popped back with a wipe and cleaned them up quickly, before they had set?
Sometimes Residents put their rubbish down on the floor to use both hands to open the doors to the rubbish bin and leave some sticky marks from where the rubbish has been left.  Whilst Jay and I, and indeed committee members often find ourselves cleaning this up, we wonder why the person doing it doesn’t feel any responsibility for cleaning up the mess they have made.
We all live here, we all want to feel proud of our home, we all want to be able to bring visitors here to enjoy our beautiful living environment.   May we all also feel a bit responsible for keeping it clean and tidy, especially cleaning anything that we may have dirtied.  Please don’t just leave it for the cleaners.  The cleaners are Jay and I.  We have a very big job already.  Thank you in advance for taking more care.
Snap shot of the Western Front.
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Hope you all have had a happy Easter and enjoyed the break.        G
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